Dear Workers Solidarity Coalition member/supporter,

December 17, 2003

We are writing to invite you and your organization to participate in our "Workers Solidarity Coalition--Continuing the Dream" solidarity event and rally. This event will take place on the birthday of Dr. Martin Luther King,  January 15th,  at 12 noon in the Pit on the main campus of UNC-CH.

The WSC is a campus-wide  group formed in response to the issues raised by the low paid workers at their recent Workers Nickel and Dimed Teach-in, and includes workers, students, staff, faculty, and members of the community.

The event will be an initial step in a campaign to promote respect for workers as a core institutional value at UNC,  to demand that the university engage in meaningful dialogue with workers about pay, benefits, and working conditions on campus,  and to organize a workers solidarity coalition throughout the campus and community.

The event will feature speakers including Rev. William Barber of Goldsboro, Barbara Prear, statewide vice president of UE local 150 and UNC-CH housekeeper,  and other low paid campus workers, with other speakers to be confirmed.  Entertainment will be provided by the Fruit of Labor Singers, the Raging Grannies, and others.

The WSC will also deliver a Letter of Solidarity to the university administration outlining our concerns and demands. This letter has been endorsed by an increasing number of organizations including the North Carolina Public Service Workers Union (UE local 150), the UNC-CH Teaching Assistants Union (UE local 150a), the UNC-CH Black Student Movement,  Student Action With Workers (SAWW), Students United for a Responsible Global Environment (SURGE), the Chapel Hill-Carrboro NAACP, Women's International League for Peace and Freedom (WILPF), Feminist Students United (FSU), Progressive Faculty Network (PFN), Black Workers for Justice (BWFJ), and the Campaign to End the Cycle of Violence (CECV).

If you or your organization have not yet endorsed the letter of solidarity, we invite you to do so by returning a notification of endorsement as soon as possible to Yonni Chapman,  the Coalition member responsible for collecting endorsements.  Yonni can be contacted at ychapman@earthlink.net.

We also invite you or your organization to become a co-sponsor of this event along with the initial sponsor of the event,  the UNC-CH Social and Economic Justice Minor.  This involves no financial outlay, although the WSC would welcome support for the funding of this event.

We hope your organization,  or you as an individual, will join our coalition to show solidarity with the workers of this campus that are struggling to improve

conditions of employment for themselves and all university workers.  If you require any additional information, please contact :


Dave Brannigan--UNC grounds worker at: 919-542-2249 or brannigan6172@aol.com

Kelly White--UNC undergrad at: 914-7121 or kcwhite@email.unc.edu


Steve Wing--faculty UNC School of Public Health at: 966-7416 or steve_wing@unc.edu

Please forward this letter to other interested groups and individuals.
